

# **HONEYBEE BUZZ**



## MAY 2022

# PRESIDENT'S LETTER

### Snip it

Meet & Greet at Panera will be at 5:15 pm

Happy May Everyone!

It is so nice to be able to go to work without a sweater on. I hope you are all enjoying this beautiful weather.

This month's meeting program will be the Ugly Auction. Soooo, gather up all those quilting items you really don't care to use or finish and bring them with you. Make sure you bundle items if you have a lot of them. Please write the amount of yardage and your initials on the tags. If you choose to donate your sales to the guild, you do not need to add your initials. Ten percent of all sales goes to the guild and you will receive the remainder at the next meeting. We need to give the ladies dealing with the numbers time to figure percentages, double check figures and write the checks. It is always a fun shopping adventure with a few laughs along the way. (Please no magazines)

This being said, we will have a very abbreviated business meeting. I am asking that Chairmen only opt to speak if they have new information and to please keep it brief.

Visitors are always welcome to come and may bid as well.

Looking forward to seeing you all,

Trini

Board Meetings: 6:00 p.m on the **4<sup>th</sup> Monday of the month** at Cracker Barrel on Hwy 17 OP

- May 23<sup>rd</sup>
- June 27<sup>th</sup>
- July 25<sup>th</sup>
- August 22<sup>nd</sup>
- September26th
- October 24<sup>th</sup>
- November 28<sup>th</sup>
- December No meeting

### **MEETING**

Tuesday, May 3<sup>rd</sup>
6:30 p.m. at Mandarin
Presbyterian Church
West Campus located at:
11844 Mandarin Rd,
Jacksonville, FL 32223
Jacksonville, FL 32223

# In this issue:

President's Letter Hospitality Programs/Classes Challenge Policy (Snip its)

#### Officers

President: Trini Bowen
VP: MaryAlice Howle
Treasurer: Pat Guildford
Secretary: Annette Paulson,
Mary Alice, Robyn &Joan

The website for Honeybees <a href="http://honeybeequilters.org">http://honeybeequilters.org</a>

Hoppy Birthday

Dee Harrison May 09

a Novel Idea

New challenge coming

Happy Anniversory

Priscilla West May 10 Faye Heyn May 10 Sandy Kruszewski May 22

# UFO Challenge:

We have had great participation and hope you still play along. Please complete item #9 on your list. Have this UFO completed according to your definition, bring it to show, and then put a FQ in the pot to be drawn at the Birthday Party in August.

## **Programs**:

I hope you have been able to visit the Tilted Quilter and took advantage of the coupon Dawn Burns gave us at the April meeting.

This month is our Ugly Auction. Everyone is welcome to participate - UFOs, materials, kits, storage items...everything except magazines can be auctioned off at the meeting. Please bag and label your items with what is inside (4FQs, kit, scraps....) and then put your initials on the bag to make things run smoothly. You can donate your items in the auction and the guild will pocket the money. If you would like to bid on items, you will get a paddle at the meeting and have to stay until the end to close your account. If you are selling items, you will be paid by the next meeting with the guild fee withheld from your check.

# **Programs:**

- June Elaine will be teaching us about borders
- July FAQs on Quilt Fest
- Aug Guild Birthday Party
- Sept Jeanne will show different ideas for Half Square Triangles
- October- Your favorite things! Each member is welcome to share their favorite tool or ruler or system.
- November Pat in-set seams/multiple points
- Dec-Holiday Party

**Workshops:** I hope you enjoyed Robin's crumb workshop last month. Please bring your show and tell so we can admire your work. Robin, thank you for taking the time to share your knowledge and wisdom.

# Snip It

Where were you in 1987?

Please bring a photo of yourself from 1987, in a labeled envelope and give to Robyn Eubanks. She will be collecting these until July.

Photos will be on display at our 35th Honeybee Birthday Party in August! Looking forward to seeing a younger you! Have fun hunting!!

- May 21st, 9-3 The Loft Embroidery workshop. Our amazing machine embroiderers will share their knowledge
  with us and we will have make and takes for that day. Most who are interested, have signed -up. If you are
  interested in getting an embroidery machine and want to see what is down that rabbit hole, come and join us.
  Some have offered to bring their machines so you can test-drive it and make the items with us. Talk to Annette at
  the May meeting.
- June 11th 2-4 The Art Room Green Cove Springs painting a quilt block. If your schedule opened up and you
  want to participate, there are still a few more spots to join us. Robyn Eubanks is organizing this fun afternoon of
  "quilting" with paint!
- July 16th 9-3 The Loft Nancy Wines TBD We can never go wrong with what Nancy Wines teaches. She is going to Paducah and will share with us what has inspired her. So, be prepared to make a lap size quilt and learn from a great teacher!

### **RETREATS - Robyn Eubanks**

Let's Flamingo - August 25-28, 2022 2022 Luther Springs; 264 Vause Lake Rd, Hawthorne FI 32640 \$185 double \$205 single

**Sew staycation – Oct** 14-16<sup>TH</sup> at Cinnamon's Quilt Shop on Hood Rd.

Honeybee Quilt Guild

April, 2022 Membership Meeting (6:30 pm)

Mandarin Presbyterian Church, The Loft

2501 Loretto Road, Jacksonville, FL 32223

Minutes to follow

### Snip it

If you wish to participate in charity sewing, please use the signup sheet available at our meetings. Once I have the names of interested participants I will reach out and set a meeting to discuss projects, sewing times, etc. Thanks in advance, Robin Allison

#### Honeybee program Payment Policy

- For workshops, there will be a \$20 nonrefundable deposit (checks only) due at signup. Sign-up will close when the class is filled, or two weeks prior to event, whichever comes first. The deposit can be transferred to another member to take their place at the workshop.
- For retreats, a non-refundable deposit is due at sign-up. (Checks only-No cash) The amount will be determined by the amount of deposit required by the venue.
- For bus trips, there will be a non-refundable deposit due at sign-up., to hold a place on the bus and reserve the
  event ticket. Amount will be determined by the cost of the event and bus company deposit. (checks only)
  All deposits will be refunded if the workshop or event is canceled.